

St Hugh's JCR Committee Meeting Minutes

Sunday 12th November, 6th Week MT17, JCR Committee Room

- 1. Rep's Updates**
- 2. Matters Arising from Updates**
- 3. Matters Arising from Last Meeting's Minutes**
- 4. Items for Discussion**
- 5. Any Other Business**

1. Rep's Update:

President – Ana Pavlova:

- Sent notices email;
- Sent challenge email for Presidential candidates;
- Will send challenge email for Committee candidates tonight;
- Attended Council – one motion of note, regarding the phasing out of Moot gowns for lawyers;
- PRES HUSTINGS!!!
- Announced the new President;
- Disciplinary hearing;
- Met with Rafael;
- Met with the Archivist about the new photography group;
- Emailed Thea to wrap up the academic feedback stuff.

Vice-President – Ed Piggott:

- Sorted some absent tickets for Hugh's Night;
- Spoke to Carl (Head Chef) re handover;
- Sorted the online vote for the Presidential election.

Secretary (&RO) – Curtis Crowley:

- Minuted last week's Committee Meeting;
- Sent an email confirming the nominees for JCR President;
- Placed the manifestos up in the JCR;
- Opened the nominations for the remaining Committee positions;
- Sent an email about the presidential hustings and JCR Meeting;
- Failed to attend Student Council as I had an essay crisis;
- Ran the hustings;
- Wrote posts on the JCR Facebook page about the yearbook (and received some but still not enough interest about this), and about submitting motions for the JCR Meeting;
- Wrote and distributed this week's agendas;
- Dealt with questions from people intending to run for the Committee;
- Counted the votes and declared the results of the Presidential Election;
- Will be sorting through the applications for Committee tonight, sending an email confirming the nominees and what happens next, and dividing the hustings between the positions.

Treasurer – James Brown:

- Helped some people with their Blues Funds applications;
- Ana has the new credit card for the account;
- Finally changed the account signatories.

AccAff – Sophie Roche:

- Chased up outstanding collections from the beginning of term;
- Spoke with 3 people about access issues in college;
- Participated in a Target Schools shadowing day, and convinced someone else to sign up for it;
- Organised the last tour of the term;
- Ordered the pizza for the JCR Meeting.

Welfare and Equal Opportunities – Rosie Tabor and Cameron East:

- This week was our last ever Welfare Week and the events were amazingly well-attended. For the tie-dye, all 100 t-shirts were used, and some people told us that it was the best event they had ever been to. We were also told that we make the distance from Hugh's into town worth it, which was very sweet!
- Both our positions are going to be contested, and we have even had interest in the WEQ Committee for next year.
- The votes are in for the SANE workshops, and we are going to be running them Monday of 7th and Monday of 8th. Cam has worked really hard on this and we're very excited about it, and are going to present a paper about it to the Welfare Committee in 7th week at Thea's request. We're hopeful we'll be able to arrange for there to be 3 separate sessions instead of having a double session one week.
- Hopefully things will calm down a bit now, and we can recover! We are planning for the last welfare tea currently, and we want to make it really special.
- Thanks to all who have helped out this past week, and Ana for doing the shouting when Rosie lost her voice! It's definitely the best Welfare Week we've had so far, and a great one to go out on.
- We are in the middle of updating our welfare handover document as the last one was a little outdated.

International Students' Rep – Tatjana Marks:

- Created a Facebook event for the Language Cafe event.

LGBTQ Rep – Elise Page:

- Nothing to report.

Entz Reps – James Atkey and Nathan Peters:

- Pub quiz on Saturday had about 50 turned up;
- Had a hunt for the old Christmas decorations for next week's event;
- Couldn't find anything so will buy a new tree, some tinsel etc.

Charities & Communities Rep – Hannah Taylor:

Compiled by the JCR Secretary

- Had final RAG ball meeting with college;
- Running Charities Elections.

Environment & Ethics Rep – Ben Jones:

- Send an email asking for more recycling bins (and to give back the non-recycling bin that was replaced by a recycling one for one staircase!)
- Have spoken to the Estates Manager about the waste bins and am setting up a meeting with the council educational team to discuss food waste bins in college. Anyone else who wants to come is welcome.
- It looks like we will probably be getting food waste bins down the line.

Sports and Societies Rep – Harry Thomas:

- Nothing to report.

Careers Officer – Olayemi Eso:

- Having another meeting with Vicki. Because of a new legal framework coming in next year, either we will need individual permission from each of the alumni to display information on their job on the Pathways database, or we will have to remove a column which says precisely what they do and could therefore lead to them being identified.

DODO – Hannah Choi:

- Nothing to report bar a few updates to website.

Freshers' Rep – Theo Davies-Lewis:

- Nothing to report.

2. Matters Arising from Updates

Committee challenges

Ana: I need a few Committee challenges please, from Yemi, Hannah Choi, Nathan and James.

Nathan: You already have ours.

Hannah and Yemi: We'll send them to you now.

3. Matters Arising from Last Meeting's Minutes

4. Items for Discussion

5. Any Other Business